NATIONAL ARCHIVES

IRELAND



Reference Code: 2003/16/465

Title: Copy letter from Donal O'Sullivan, Ambassador

of Ireland to Great Britain, to HJ McCann,

Secretary of the Department of Foreign Affairs, reporting brief discussions with British Prime Minister Edward Heath on developments in Northern Ireland and the Republic of Ireland.

Creation Date(s): 5 June 1972

Level of description: Item

Extent and medium: 2 pages

Creator(s): Department of the Taoiseach

Access Conditions: Open

Copyright: National Archives, Ireland. May only be

reproduced with the written permission of the

Director of the National Archives.

Jes

17 Grosvenor Place SW1X 7HR

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

5th June 1972

Dear Secretary

My wife and I attended the Trooping the Colour on Saturday morning and the reception which the Prime Minister gave afterwards.

I had only a brief opportunity for a private chat with him. In the course of it he said that "things are going a little better" in the North. He expressed warm appreciation of the recent steps which have been taken in Dublin. He realised, he said, that the Taoiseach would have found it difficult to act in this way until he was fortified by the result of the Referendum. "Willie is very pleased with the turn which events have taken".

He went on to say that, according to reports, some of the IRA Leaders have taken refuge in the Bogside and added "we will have to be patient about this no-go area".

I had hoped to have an opportunity for a longer exchange of views with him but this was not possible in the circumstances.

what struck me most forcefully about him was the manner in which he went out of his way to pay us attention. This was, no doubt, a studied effort in the presence of my diplomatic colleagues. For example, there were a few drops of rain as we reached Downing Street. Like most of my colleagues I did not have a raincoat.

- 2 -

The Prime Minister insisted that I should have one of his. He called an attendant and instructed him to "go up to my room and get a raincoat for the Ambassador". As it happened the coat, which caused general amusement, proved very useful to my wife as the morning was rather chilly.

Yours sincerely

BONAL O'SULLIVAN

Ambassador

H J McCann Esq. Secretary Department of Foreign Affairs